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Church Hill, Walthamstow, London, E17 9RZ 
Telephone: 020 8509 9446 

Email: info@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk              
Website: www.wsfg.waltham.sch.uk 

Student Absence Line: 020 8509 9444  

No. 2/16   
15th September 2016 

Week ‘B’  

SCHOOL  
CALENDAR 
 
Friday 14th 
October 
INSET Day 
School closed 
to students 
 
Wednesday 
19th 
October 
Year 7 
Settling in 
afternoon 
 
Half Term: 
Monday 24-
Friday 28 
October 
2016 
 
Thursday 
3rd 
November 
Year 10 
Parent/Carers 
Evening 
 
Monday 21st 
November 
INSET Day 
School closed 
to students 
 
Thursday 
15th 
December 
Carol 
Concert 
details to 
follow 

HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We have had another excellent week, despite record breaking  
stifling temperatures. The girls have made great use of the shade 
offered by the parasols purchased by our alumnae-otherwise they 
have picnicked on our landscaped grounds shaded by the trees.  
We are expecting a downpour Friday, so back to normal then! 
 
The excellent weather afforded our photographer the very best of 
conditions to shoot the images for our new prospectus. Some of 
these photographs will also be included in our new website. She 
told us the girls were a delight to work with, and I can only endorse 
that, as each shot took some time to set up and the girls waited 
patiently in the heat. They also endured some dreadful joke telling! 
 
Being with the girls gave me the opportunity to talk to them about  
their new blazers and their new badge. Despite the heat, the  
majority were very much in favour of the changes and particularly 
proud of the significance of their new school badge. 
 
Following extensive consultation with all of our school community 
last year, there was overwhelming support for having the long  
history of the school represented in the new badge with the  
inclusion of the Greek theatre. The previous badge or logo was 
hand designed by a Year 7 student in 1986 to commemorate the 
opening of WSFG as an 11-16 girls’ comprehensive school under 
the leadership of the then Headteacher, Pat Marino, who sadly 
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passed away last year. In this issue of the Greensheet, we have reproduced  
extracts of the former student’s article where she describes the ideas behind the 
previous badge, written after she came back to visit her former school earlier this 
year. 
 
The new badge or logo is symbolic for a number of reasons. Our 12 year old  
designer in 1986 was keen to include hidden elements of the school, for example 
the rose garden (which was removed to make way for the new car park) and the 
outdoor Greek theatre (built in 1925) in which Dame Sybil Thorndike took on the 
role of Medea. We have retained a representation of the Greek theatre, which the 
girls see as symbolising power, strength, knowledge and, interestingly, growth, and 
as a site of our key transition celebrations in the school. 
 
We have added the date on which the school was founded to illustrate the long 
tradition of quality education associated with this school. The lettering around the 
badge is in the same font, Albertus, as the font of our motto written in gold in the 
main Hewett Hall, named after another of the school’s previous Headteachers. 
The acanthus leaf reflects our local links with William Morris and the Arts and 
Crafts movement, as well as the leaf design on the portico main entrance to the 
school and the pomegranate decorative design in the Hewett Hall. The colour 
green has obviously been retained as representing both our history as the ‘Green’ 
school in both colour and deed, but also our values which underpin our vision for 
the school built on our commitment to developing independent citizens, prepared 
to take risks in their learning and to embrace challenge and change. Finally the  
colours; gold for excellence, reflecting aspects of the school’s decoration as well 
as the achievement board lettering in the Hewett Hall, but we now have the  
addition of purple, representing the achievement of women and the battle to  
secure equality with the vote, or suffrage, and liberation. So our school colours 
now reflect those of the Suffragette movement, which is a fitting reminder of the 
power our young students have to influence the world in which they live. 
 
We are grateful to our designer, Lydia Thornley and the school’s governors who 
volunteered their time and expertise for months as they engaged with this process 
with us: Gillian Barker (Chair of Governors), Jane Harper and Kay Larkin, and also 
Romi Jalil, the school Business Manager.  
 
You can visit the school and have a guided tour on Saturday from 1-4pm as part of 
the London Open House scheme-details elsewhere in this Greensheet. 
 
Best wishes 
Meryl Davies 
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School Logo Competition 1986.   
 
On a recent visit to England by ex-student Kim Baker, 
Mr Shackson discovered that she had designed the 
school logo in 1986 when the school underwent an  
expansion. Below is  a letter received from Kim after 
her visit explaining her involvement in  the design of 
the school logo. 
 
As to the school emblem: 
I designed the emblem in the summer of 1986, I was 
amongst the first intake of 1st year students in autumn 
1986. At that time there were 4th, 5th and lower and upper 6th form years. As  the 
school was expanding and the school centenary was approaching, it was decided that the 
school should have a new emblem. On my intake day it was announced that there would 
be a competition for the new 1st year students to design a new school badge. I was keen 
to take part and in my summer holiday I designed the emblem combining the striking 
image of the Greek theatre columns with the school's grounding year in roman numerals, 
rounded off with a rose motif edging. I had been very impressed by the beautiful rose 
garden and the Greek theatre on my first visit of  Walthamstow Girls on intake day.  
I knew how the school looked from outside, but had never imagined what wonderful  
hidden beauty the grounds contained. I found the idea to combine these 'hidden' or 
'secret' details of the school grounds, the Greek theatre and the Rose garden, together in 
an emblem encapsulated the school motto 'Neglect not the gift that is in thee'.  
I also found that the Greek columns could signify knowledge and the roses growth and 
femininity. 
 
With best wishes,  
Kim Baker   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  School logo 1986             School logo 2016 
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The Focus of the Fortnight  
 19th – 30th September 2016   

Noise and Movement in the School. 
 
 

Dear Parents / Carers, 
All members of our school community are asked within the Out of Lesson  
Positive Behaviour Code to move around the school “calmly, safely and quietly”. 
We also always walk on the left in school corridors and staircases etc.  
 
If students behave in a dangerous, noisy or inappropriate way in the school 
buildings or grounds, they will be spoken to by a member of staff and will have 
their conduct card signed. It is in the interest of all members of our community 
to move calmly, safely and quietly around the school at all times.  
 
Thank you for your support in this and all school matters. 
 
Ms K Pratt  
Assistant Headteacher 
 

The Focus. 
Noise and Movement in the school.  

 
• The Out of Lesson Positive Behaviour Code states that we move around 

the school “calmly, safely and quietly”. 
• It also states that we walk on the left. 
• Remember to use the correct up / down staircase. 
 

 The Sanctions. 
• A student breaking these expectations will be spoken with by a member 

of staff. 
• The students Conduct Card will be signed if this expectation is not met. 
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 Opportunity for Year 10 and 11 Students 
 
Dear students, 
 
We have an opportunity for students from ethnic minorities 
to attend Miranda Brawn’s annual diversity lecture this year. 
 
link http://bcaheritage.org.uk/black-cultural-archives-
announces-the-miranda-brawn-diversity-leadership-scholarship/ 
 
Miranda Brawn is a multi-award winning business and diversity leader.  
Named one of the Top 30 most inspirational women in the City by Brummel 
(Diversity Champion category), Miranda is on the CityAM Top 20 “Women in the 
City” Powerlist (Business and Finance category) as one of the UK’s most  
influential women, she is a “Future Tech Girl” Role Model and on the 
“FemTechLeader” Global List for influential women within technology. 
 
Winner of the BE Mogul award for being one of the most influential and  
successful black business people in Britain. she has also been elected a Fellow of 
the Royal Society of Arts for enriching society through ideas and action.  
This is in recognition of her outstanding contribution to diversity, community and 
philanthropy work in Britain. 
 
The trip takes place on Saturday 15th October from 1-5pm and you will be 
travelling there by tube with members of school staff.   
 
If you are interested in attending this very inspirational event, please see 
Ms Philippou in F43 asap.  
 
Many thanks. 
Ms Philippou  

Shakespeare  2016Shakespeare  2016Shakespeare  2016Shakespeare  2016    
 
 2016 marks the 400th  anniversary of  the  death 
 of  William Shakespeare 
 

 To commemorate this important event the LRC  will  be selling 
 commemorative key rings of our  Greek Theatre for £1. 
 
All proceeds go towards the Walthamstow School for Girls Alumnae 
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Challenge News 
 
Oxbridge Question 
Each week there will be a question from an  
Oxbridge interview; 
 

What books are bad for you?  
(English, Cambridge) 

 
 

Discuss with your friends and family to help develop your HOTS (Higher Order 
Thinking Skills). 
  
Ms Robinson 

  Open House London  
 Saturday 17th September 2016. 
 
Our school is taking part in Open House London 2016.  
 
 

This festival of  architecture and urban design, allows the public to visit buildings 
within the city.  
 
On Saturday our school is open from 1 – 5pm when there will be guided tours 
of the school grounds and Hewett Hall.  
 
For further information about Open House events you can look at these links 
Facebook 
(www.facebook.com/
openhouselondon) and  
Twitter (@openhouselondon) 
with the hashtag 
#openhouselondon 
 
So, come and join us and 
celebrate our wonderful  
buildings.   
 
Ms Kelly  
Learning Resource Centre 
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English News  
 

Nationwide Poetry Competition  
Young Writers Presents  

BUSTA RHYME! 
 
Message for all Years 7-11 
 
Write a poem about something you feel passionately about. 
It could be about current affairs, identity, religion or good old fashioned LOVE! 
This is your chance to voice your opinion, share a memory or dilemma, give advice 
or write about something you adore. 
 
From ballads to odes, raps, free verse…whatever inspires you! 
 
Closing date: Monday October 17th 
Prize for the best poet selected by Young Writers: £1000.00 
 
Collect your entry forms from the English office – G13 and hand your poems 
and completed entry forms to your English teachers 
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Olive Dining  
Menus for the Autumn  Term 

 
All menus are subject to change. This week we are on Menu Week Two. 
 
A reminder to parents/carers that if you wish to pay for your daughter’s 
school meals by cheque, please make the cheque payable to ‘Olive Dining 
Ltd’. 
 
All students have also been given usernames and passwords to enable 
payments to be made online via our SQUID system (see the school 
website for details). 
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Squash:   
 
Free girls squash training every  
Tuesday afternoon 16:30-17:30  
at Walthamstow Sports Club,  
48 Greenway Avenue E17 3QN.  
 
Do come along and learn to play and 
have fun!  
No need to book, just turn up in  
something comfortable and non-marking 
trainers.  
 
All other equipment will be provided. 
Any squash questions contact Vicky on 07538574058. 
 

Performing Arts  
Autumn Term  

Extra Curricular Timetable  

 

DAY 

  
LUNCHTIME 

12:30pm-1:00pm 
AFTERSCHOOL 

3:30pm-4:30pm 

Monday YEAR 9 

Netball (FCA) Muga 
  

Tuesday  Year 7-11 

Handball (WFA) sports hall 

  

Year 9 Netball fixtures FCA 

Year 7-10 Roller ska1ng SH 

(star1ng 20
th

 September) 

Wednesday Year 7-11 

Basketball (RWA)  

sports hall 

Year 7-11  Basketball coaching SH 

Year 10/11 Netball fixtures LWO 

Year 7 Drama club CWA drama studio 

Thursday YEAR 10/11 

Netball (LWO) Muga 

Wii fit club WFA F55 

Year 7-10 

 Football training 

  

Friday Year 7-11 

Badminton club 

 Ms Black Sports hall 
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WHAT’S ON THIS WEEK IN  
WALTHAMSTOW AND BEYOND 

 
WALTHAMSTOW 
 
UNTIL 30TH SEPTEMBER: IN HER FOOTSTEPS- AN EXHIBITION 
TO  CELEBRATE 150 YEARS OF WOMEN'S ACTIVISM IN EAST 
LONDON, GNOME HOUSE, BLACKHORSE LANE, E17, FREE.  
This new photographic exhibition is part of Share UK's oral history project which 
has recorded the stories of local female activists who have been involved in  
campaigns eg Greenham Common, anti FGM etc. Several of the interviewers and 
interviewees are WSFG alumnae eg Cllr Saima Mahmud and Arifa Nasim; a walking 
tour app is now available from Share UK.  
See http://www.gnomehouse.org.uk for more information. 
 
SATURDAY 17TH SEPTEMBER: WONDER WOMEN OF  
WALTHAMSTOW, CENTRAL WALTHAMSTOW VENUE, 4-6PM, 
FREE. Join Stella Creasy MP and local women who've been campaigning against 
violence against women and girls and other local and international issues.  
The meeting is open to all local females of 14 and over; please RSVP to:  
stella@workingforwalthamstow.org.uk to get details re the venue. 
 
UNTIL 1ST OCTOBER: WATER AND LIFE- THE STORY OF 
WALTHAMSTOW'S WETLANDS, VESTRY HOUSE MUSEUM,  
VESTRY ROAD, E17 9NH, WEDNESDAY- SUNDAY 10AM- 5PM, 
FREE. The Walthamstow Reservoirs will open as London's largest wetlands nature 
reserve in 2017; this exhibition explores the history of the marshes and reservoir, 
and the plans for the future. Ring 0208 496 4391 for details. 
 
SUNDAY 18TH SEPTEMBER: STOW FESTIVAL: OPERA IN THE 
STOW- GIVE IT A GO! FOSTER HALL, ST BARNABAS CHURCH, 
E17 8JZ,1-6PM, FREE. The Stow Festival covers a wide range of musical  
genres- why not attend this workshop to  try opera singing with professional 
opera singers, followed by a post- workshop concert. All welcome;  
see: www.singwithus.net or http://www.stowfestival.com 
 
 

Contd. 
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BEYOND WALTHAMSTOW 
 
SATURDAY 17TH AND SUNDAY 18TH SEPTEMBER:  
OPEN HOUSE LONDON, VENUES ACROSS LONDON, FREE.  
This year's festival of architecture and design is larger than 
ever before, with walking tours, a programme of talks and 
workshops for families (Open House Junior) and more. 
Unique buildings in each of London's 33 boroughs will be 
open to the Public, including City Hall, 10 Downing Street 
and WSFG!  
See http://www.openhouselondon.org.uk for full programme of events. 
 
SATURDAY 17TH SEPTEMBER: STOW FILM LOUNGE PRESENTS 
ZOOTROPOLIS (cert.PG), CHRIST CHURCH GROUNDS,  
WANSTEAD PLACE, E11 2SW, 7.30PM, £6, £3 CHILDREN.  
Enjoy a film in the open air as part of the Wanstead Fringe festival.  
Nearest tube: Wanstead. 
 
SATURDAY 17TH SEPTEMBER AND EVERY SATURDAY: LEARN 
TO SKATE WITH LET'S ROLL,  LEYTON SPORTS GROUND,  
E10 6RJ, FREE. Let's Roll aims to encourage health and fitnes through roller 
skating- all equipment and training provided. See : www.letsrollcic.org.uk for  
details, or FeelGoodWalthamForest.com for information about borough- wide 
activities during  September's Feel-Good Festival Nearest tube: Leyton.   
 

Enjoy your free time! 
Mrs Finamore 

 
 
 

Dream Smart Tutors 
 
 

Success in applying to Medical School, one day course.  Spaces are limited. 
 

If you are unable to gain a place, please see Ms Philippou a.s.a.p. 
 

Saturday 24th October 2016 
 

Holy Family Catholic School,  1 Shernhall Street, London,  E17 3EA 
 

Time: 9am –5pm   Cost £20  
 

For more details see: Www.dreamsmarttutors.com 
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School Calendar for 2016-17 
 

Autumn Term 2016  
Start: Thursday 1st September  End: Wednesday 21st December 2016 

 
Friday 14th October   INSET Day School closed to students 
Wednesday 19th October   Year 7 Settling in afternoon 
 

Half Term: Monday 24-Friday 28 October 2016 
 

Thursday 3rd November   Year 10 Parent/Carers Evening 
Monday 21st November    INSET Day School closed to students 
Thursday 15th December   Carol Concert details to follow 
 
 
Spring Term 2017  

Start: Wednesday 4th January  2017 End: Friday 31st March  
 
Monday 30th January 2017   INSET Day School closed to students 
Thursday 2nd February   Year 11 Parent/Carers Evening  
 

Half Term: Monday 13th-Friday 17th February 2017 
 

Thursday 2nd March   Year 9 Parent/Carers Evening  
Thursday 16th March   Year 8 Parent/Carers Evening  
 
 
Easter Holiday 
Easter Holiday:   Monday 3rd April 2017-Monday 17th April 
Good Friday Bank Holiday:   Friday 14th April  
Easter Monday Bank Holiday:   Monday 17th April  
 
 
Summer Term 2017  
Start: Tuesday 18th April   End: Wednesday 19th July  
 
Holidays 
May Day Bank Holiday: Monday 1st May  
 
Thursday 11th May    Year 7 Parent/Carers Evening  
 

Half Term: Monday 29th May-Friday 2nd June  


